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U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
ATTN: Document Control Desk
Washington, DC 20555-0001

SUBJECT: Entergy Nuclear Operations, Inc
Pilgrim Nuclear Power Station
Docket No. 50-293
License No. DPR-35

Withdrawal of Proposed License Amendment, Changes to Post-Accident
Monitoring Instrumentation Requirements

REFERENCES: 1. Entergy letter to the NRC, 2.02.072, Request for Amendment to
the Technical Specifications — Changes to Post-Accident
Monitoring Instrumentation Requirements dated August 19, 2002.

2. Entergy letter to the NRC, 2.03.019, Request for Amendment to
the Technical Specifications —~ Changes to Post-Accident
Monitoring Instrumentation Requirements, dated February 14,
2003.

3. Entergy letter to the NRC, 2.03.034, Request for Amendment to
the Technical Specifications — Changes to Post-Accident
Monitoring Instrumentation Requirements, dated Mach 27, 2003.

4. Entergy letter to the NRC, 2.03.044, Request for Amendment to

the Technical Specifications — Changes to Post-Accident
Monitoring Instrumentation Requirements, dated April 14, 2003.

LETTER NUMBER: 2.03.130

Dear Sir or Madam:

The purpose of this letter is to inform the NRC that Entergy is withdrawing the proposed License
Amendment (Reference 1) to the Pilgrim Technical Specifications regarding the Post-Accident

Monitoring Instrumentation Requirements and the supplements provided in References 2 to 4
(listed above).
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Subsequent to our submittals (References 1 to 4), the NRC published in the Federal Register a
final rule regarding combustible gas control in containment, on September 16, 2003. In addition,
on September 25, 2003, the NRC also published a notice of availability of a model application
concerning technical specification improvements, including changes to the hydrogen and
oxygen monitor requirements. Entergy will evaluate these Federal Register notices and utilize
the information as appropriate.

There are no new commitments made in this letter. If you have any questions, please contact
Mr. Bryan Ford 508-830-8403.

Sincerely,

Allecl B R

Michael A. Balduzzi

ccC:

203130

Mr. Travis Tate, Project Manager
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
Mail Stop: 0-8B-1

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
1 White Flint North

11555 Rockville Pike

Rockville, MD 20852

Mr. Robert Walker

Radiation Control Program
Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Exec Offices of Health & Human
Services

174 Portland Street

Boston, MA 02114

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region 1

475 Allendale Road

King of Prussia, PA 19408

Mr. Steve McGrail, Director
Mass. Emergency Management
Agency

400 Worcester Road
Framingham, MA 01702

Senior Resident Inspector
Pilgrim Nuclear Power Station



